Policy Summary

State Compliance Policy (SCP) 5.7

As part of its’ responsibility to provide guidance and direction to the Local Workforce Development Boards
(LWDBs), the Department of Employment, Training and Rehabilitation (DETR) follows federal guidance in
creating policy to implement the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA). These policies are
necessary for efficient and stable operations of the workforce system in the State of Nevada. As such, DETR
has provided SCP 5.7 to the Governor’s Executive Committee for review and approval of non-substantive
changes.

This policy provides guidance on the WIOA requirements for State, local areas, and direct recipients of program
funds in oversight, monitoring, technical assistance, and statewide data element validation policy and procedures.
This policy is being revised for non-substantive changes and to provide clear and concise guidance for the Local
Workforce Development Boards (LWDBs) as well as the Governor’s Workforce Development Board (GWDB).
Policy changes provide clarification on Data Element Validation (DEV) and the Self Appraisal System (SAS)
after the issuance of TEGL 23-19, Change 1 and 2. This is also now noted in the subject line of the policy. The
revision updates the originating office’s new name, Workforce Innovation Support Services.



